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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application of Larry Duggar )   
for Change of Electric Supplier from the Empire  )  File No. EO-2021-0389 
District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty to  ) 
New-Mac Electric Cooperative, Inc. )    
 

SECOND MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE REPORT 
 
 COMES NOW Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, through counsel, 

and states as follows: 

 1. On May 6, 2021 Larry Duggar submitted his application to change his 

electric supplier from Empire District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty (“Liberty”) to  

New-Mac Electric Cooperative, Inc. (“New-Mac”). 

 2. On May 10 the Commission ordered Liberty and New-Mac to respond to 

Mr. Duggar’s application by June 9 and Staff to file a report by June 25. 

 3. On June 22 Staff requested an extension of time to July 9 to file its report.  

The Commission granted this motion on June 22.  

 4. Staff requests a second extension of time to file its report, to July 23, to give 

Staff additional time to finalize its report.  Staff will file its report earlier, if possible. 

 5. The undersigned counsel spoke on the telephone with Mr. Duggar.  The 

undersigned counsel also exchanged emails with Diana Carter, Liberty counsel, and 

Megan Ray, New-Mac counsel.  All parties stated that they do not oppose this request.   

 WHEREFORE, Staff requests that the Commission grant it a second extension of 

time to July 23, 2021 to file its report.  
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Respectfully submitted, 

               
/s/ Karen E. Bretz  
Karen E. Bretz 
Senior Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 70632 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
573-751-5472 (Voice) 
573-751-9285 (Fax) 
Karen.Bretz@psc.mo.gov 

 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I certify that copies of the foregoing have been emailed to counsel for Liberty and 
New-Mac and by U.S. mail to Mr. Duggar at his address of record on this 9th day of July, 
2021. 

/s/ Karen E. Bretz   
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